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VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY
Anyone wishing to volunteer for Meals on Wheels 

can call Lise Gates at 933-2030 or 
Lynda Cluba at 326-4384. 

Meals are delivered between 
10:30 am and 12:30 pm weekdays, depending 

on number of deliveries. Meals are picked up  at the 
Dairy Center. 

There will be a Holiday wreath 
rehab at the Town Garage on 
Friday, November 10th
 at 10:00am.  Town wreaths MAY 
need new lights and/or new 
bows (which we have). Many 
hands make light work.  
If you have wire cutters please bring them.  Hope to 
see you there!

Don’t forget to mark your calendar NOW for the 
Montgomery Elementary School Craft Show on Satur-
day, December 9th from 9:00am - 3:00pm in the gym.  
Fifty craft tables inside with locally made arts, crafts, 
soaps, jewelry, and more. Avery Stanley will be selling 
Christmas trees outside. 

MONTGOMERY BLOOD DRIVE
The American Red Cross Blood Drive @ St. Isadores 
Parish Hall on Sunday, December 3rd from 10AM-
2PM. Donors needed. 

 A big “Thank You” goes out to all who dropped 
their change in the Franklin County Animal Res-
cue bucket that sat on Parma’s baked goodie table 
all during the season of the Montgomery Farmer’s 
Market. A total of $78.40 was raised and will go to 
VTCAN.  VTCAN is a low cost spay/neuter group 
that works with Franklin County Animal Rescue. 
I have reached out to them and have received the 
following response...

“Right now, we have clinics for cats at the St. Albans 
Town Fire Station.  We have been aiming for once 
a month.  We are just doing cats there because it is 
difficult to mix cats and dogs in that space.  There is 
a Canadian shelter who will sometimes bring cats to 
us (Frontier Animal Shelter- Canada). Our fees for 
the public are with or without vaccinations, but since 
shelters and rescues often do their own, we have a 
lower price and vaccines are $5 each (rabies, distem-
per).”

For more info you can contact Franklin County 
Animal Rescue at 802 524-9650 or contact VTCAN 
(contact info as follows).  Thank you for loving your 
pets!!!  -Lynda Cluba

Pamela Krausz
Executive Director
VT-CAN! Spay/Neuter Clinic
19A Bailey Meadows Road
Middlesex, VT 05602
(802) 223-0034
www.vt-can.org

MONTGOMERY CENTER FOR THE ARTS: CALL TO ARTISTS!
In anticipation of an active 2018 art season, the MCA is extending a Call to Artists. Through 
fundraising, classes, and public events, our goal is to restore and revitalize the venerable 
former church at the top of Main Street. We are excited to announce an initiative to host 
monthly art exhibits and performances, and are seeking any interested creative individuals 
wishing to participate. 
Please email: montgomerycenterarts@gmail.com or call (802) 326-2386. 



Look for this montly newsletter distributed at your local stores, post-offices, and public buildings, as well as online at the official Town 
of Montgomery website: www.montgomeryvt.us 

We want this newsletter to be valuable to this community, so please be sure to offer feedback and content to the Editor, Suzanne Dollois, 
whom you can email at sdoll.vt@gmail.com.


